
Cal-OSHA  investigating  Tahoe
Keys Marina
By Kathryn Reed

Cal-OSHA officials were at Tahoe Keys Marina earlier this
month looking to see if the South Lake Tahoe facility is in
compliance. It’s not.

“We are working on getting all of our forklifts and equipment
up to standard,” a marina employee who didn’t want to be named
told Lake Tahoe News. “We are trying to upgrade everything to
get everything up to standard so we have a good summer.”

Marina General Manager Robert Spinnato did not return multiple
calls.

Per Cal-OSHA, forklifts are
not supposed to be used by
Tahoe  Keys  Marina  staff.
Photo/LTN

Despite the state ban on using certain equipment, a source
close to the marina told Lake Tahoe News that employees are
continuing to use the equipment and did so last week to unload
a handful of boats.

Boats can still launch and the Fresh Ketch restaurant is open.
But  the  marina  is  not  supposed  to  be  using  some  of  its
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equipment because employees have not been properly trained and
inspections have not regularly been completed per state law.

OSHA is reportedly looking at service manuals to know when and
how equipment was maintained.

“We  have  an  open  inspection  with  them.  We  don’t  release
information  until  the  investigation  is  complete,”  William
Estakhri with Cal-OSHA told Lake Tahoe News. “That is usually
six months.”

The state Occupational Safety and Health Administration opens
an investigation when an employee files a complaint, there has
been an injury or a complaint has been filed. Cal-OSHA is
designed to protect workers from health and safety hazards in
the workplace.

Peter Milton, spokesman for Cal-OSHA, told Lake Tahoe News
that every business is supposed to have an injury and illness
prevention program. They are also required to have a training
and safety program.

It is possible the marina will be fined if any infractions are
found at the end of the investigation.

The marina uses a 1979 travel lift to haul boats out. It is
rated at a maximum capacity of 69,000 pounds, but has been
used to transport vessels weighing more than that, according
to a boat owner who didn’t want to be named.

The marina is also having to deal with a lake level that will
be unseasonably low this year because of the drought. While an
employee said the paperwork for a dredging permit has been
submitted, the permitting agency said that is not true.

Alan Miller with the Lahontan Regional Water Quality Control
Board  told  Lake  Tahoe  News  his  office  has  spoken  with  a
consultant  for  the  marina,  but  no  application  has  been
submitted. He added that one is expected this week.



Lahontan has 30 days to review the permit to make sure it is
complete. It’s possible a permit could be issued within two
weeks.

Miller  added  that  he  is  expecting  the  application  to  be
multifaceted and to also include chemical treatments.

The Tahoe Keys Property Owners Association is responsible for
the main channel that homeowners use. The organization has not
filed for a dredging permit, according to Miller.


